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To:    Applications Secretariat

          ACTPLA, ESDD

          Email:  actpla_customer_services@act.gov.au
From: Austin Lynch

          Vice- President

          Old Narrabundah Community Council Inc (ONCC Inc)

          Email: austinlynch60@gmail.com
Comments on DA 201222513

Block 13 Section 28 Narrabundah

58 Kootara Cres, Narrabundah 20604

Old Ampol Service Station site

Thank you for opportunity to express comments on this DA. It should be pointed out that the development notice was displayed on the fence in the laneway backing the shops, not on Kootara Cres. As this lane is used to service the Narrabundah shops, it has very little pedestrian traffic and so very few people would have been aware of the sign. It is hoped that the developer puts his signage on Kootara Cres so that it is more prominent.  

High likelihood of encountering asbestos contaminated infill during excavation.

The site is adjacent to the Narrabundah prefab area that had houses clad with asbestos cement and long term residents recall building material used as infill during the history of the service station. Koundouris and the Project Heath and Safety Officer should be made aware of the high likelihood of encountering fibro during excavation. The health of workers, on site and at the shopping centre, and close by residents and shop visitors cannot be put at risk by a cavalier attitude in handling potentially toxic material. The Remedial Action Plan must be more than just words on a document in a DA, it must be implemented. I know two people who live five meters from this site.
Tradesmen parking & importance of lane for Narrabundah traders operations

In order to minimise disruptions to Narrabundah Shop’s traders it is requested that the lane be kept open for deliveries and removal of waste skips etc. Vehicles whose business involves the construction of the new development should not park in the lane. Tradesmen should park on the paddock the other side of Karingal Court so customers at the shops do not lose car spaces. The entrance to this paddock is on Boolimba Cres. 
It is requested that the above concerns be part of the conditions for approval for this development so the detrimental effects of the development are minimised.

Regards

Austin Lynch 

21 Nov 2012. 
